
 
 
 
 

CCE Administrative Office 
8049 NORTH 85TH WAY  SCOTTSDALE  AZ 85258-4321 

PHONE: 480-443-8877  FAX: 480-483-7333 

- MEMORANDUM - 
 
DATE:  October 22, 2012 
 
TO:  CCE Council 
   DCP Presidents/CAOs 
 
CC:  Craig S. Little, D.C., Council Chair 
   CCE Administrative Office 
 
FROM:  Tom Benberg, Ed.D., President 
 
SUBJECT: CCE/ICA Joint Summary Report 
 
 
Dear Colleagues, 
  
One of the items in the CCE President’s annual work plan approved by the Council Executive Committee is to reach out 
to stakeholders and, to the extent possible, establish positive working relationships.  To that end, I have sent emails 
reaching out to the following groups:  CCE Councilors, Presidents/CAOs of CCE-accredited DCPs/institutions; American 
Chiropractic Association; and the International Chiropractic Association.  Several thoughtful ideas and opportunities 
have emerged from this approach for which we are grateful.   
  
Dr. Craig Little, Council Chair and I recently met with the ICA and a Joint CCE/ICA Summary Report of that meeting is 
attached (see also the CCE Website, News section).  The report is provided as an example of our continued commitment 
to improving this organization’s transparency; in addition, the report and this email are designed to provide you with an 
opportunity for feedback.  We ask you to please keep in mind that suggestions for change must follow the CCE’s 
policies/timelines for change and that no group will receive special procedural considerations for their ideas. 
  
We will continue to contact and meet with groups as we try to facilitate a continued, positive dialogue about important 
issues facing accreditation and the chiropractic profession.  
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